

THORNTON CURTIS PARISH COUNCIL

Clerk to the Council: Mrs Margaret Hoggard, Mayflower Cottage, 6 West Street, Barnetby. DN38 6JP
Tel: 01652 688530 email: thorntonclerk@outlook.com

Minutes of the Meeting of Thornton Curtis Parish Council held at 07.00pm on Tuesday 4th September 2018 in
St. Lawrence Church, Main Street, Thornton Curtis.

In Attendance: Cllrs Brixton, Leach, Davey, Evans*
M. Hoggard (Clerk),

18/19 – 33. To Note Apologies for Absence

Cllrs Couch, Hargreaves, Whelpton
Cllrs Hannigan, Wells, Clark (Ferry Ward)

18/19 – 34. To Note Declarations of Interest

None declared.

18/19 – 35. To Receive Public Participation

None present.

18/19 – 36. To Resolve the Minutes of the Meeting Held on 3rd July 2018

Cllr Brixton proposed accepting the minutes as a true record, seconded by Cllr Leach.

RESOLVED: with a unanimous vote.

18/19 – 37. To Resolve Matters Arising

- i. Station Road Footpath – Update
NLC had agreed to resurface/tarmac over the next 3 years (beginning 2019 financial year). Cllr Brixton would continue to apply pressure over weed clearing.

18/19 – 38. To Resolve Police Matters

- I Next NAT meeting 20/9/18. Cllr Brixton will attend if any matters need raising.

*Cllr Evans joined the meeting

18/19 – 39. To Resolve Village Matters

- i. Village Sign – Update
Cllr Evans showed a colour version. Suggestions made to change the water to grass, remove the wall and enlarge the turrets.
- ii. Concern was raised re. hedge trimming at proposed location – Farmers or Mark Nettleton or NLC.
- iii. Overgrown road signs – update.
Cllr Brixton to check Station Road, Cllr Leach to check Burnham Lane and report to Clerk. **Action: Clerk to raise issues with NLC.**
- iv. Broadband – Update
Broadband is now available in the village. **Item closed.**

18/19 – 40. To Resolve Highways & Transport Matters

- i. BCCRP.
Meeting had been postponed.
- ii. Unsuitable for HGV Sign on Dam Lane
No report. Cllr Leach to discuss with Cllr Couch for next meeting

Page: 18/19-07

Signed _____
Roy Brixton Chair

Date _____

- iii. Speed limit on A1077 – Update
Item closed.
- iv. HGV Traffic
Cllr Davey reported that Ulceby/Wootton were contacting local companies re. shortcutting. It was agreed that there was no interest in Thornton Curtis having a weight limit. **Item closed.**
- v. Speedwatch
Cllr Couch had reported the trial had been a success and was now being rolled out across the county. Thornton Curtis will get a speed gun.
- vi. Flashing Speed Indicator
Cllr. Brixton had contacted Roy Hindmarsh/NLC. It would be cheaper to buy our own sign £1500, installation £500 possibly cheaper if NLC installed. After discussion it was agreed that a moveable sign may be more preferable Cllr Brixton will obtain 3 quotes.
- vii Fingerpost @ junction of Caistor Road/Burnham Lane.
Cllr Leach reported that the post had been put in place however the finger boards were still missing. Cllr Leach to forward communications with Darren Uzzell to the Clerk. **Action: Clerk to chase with Darren Uzzell.**

18/19 – 41. To Resolve Environmental Issues

None

18/19 – 42. To Consider Any Correspondence

None

18/19 – 43. To Resolve Accounts & Finance Matters

- i. Receipts

HMRC	VAT Refund			£90.76
------	------------	--	--	--------

- ii. Payments.

		Excl. VAT	VAT	Total
PM Wright	Wages -final payment			£61.64
Mark Nettleton	Inv 640 Grass	£33.33	£6.67	£40.00
Mark Nettleton	Inv.667 Grass	£33.33	£6.67	£40.00
M. Hoggard	Wages (19.07.18-31.08.18)			£46.60

- iii. Account balances as at 28th August

Community Account £1,551.94
Savings Account £2,230.00
Village Fund £532.36

Cllr Davey proposed making the payments as listed, seconded by Cllr Evans
RESOLVED: with a unanimous vote.

Action: Clerk to prepare VAT refund.

18/19 – 44. To Resolve Planning Matters

None

18/19 – 45. To discuss the following in line with NLC Grant requirements

- i. Parish Pathways Scheme
Put on agenda for next meeting.
- ii. Community Emergency Plan
Put on agenda for next meeting.

18/19 - 46. To resolve any Personnel issues

To authorise the Clerk to attend the ERNLLCA New Clerks training day and enrol upon the iLCA course. Proposed by Cllr Davey, Seconded by Cllr Leach.

RESOLVED: with a unanimous vote.

18/19 – 47. To Consider the Agenda for the Next Meeting

Cllrs to send items to the Clerk 1 week before the next meeting.

18/19 – 48. To Resolve the Date and Time of the Next Meeting

Tuesday 6th November 2018 at 7pm

Page: 18/19-09

Signed _____
Roy Brixton Chair

Date _____